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SOUTHERN WILTSHIRE AREA BOARD 
(7 June 2012) 

 
Community Area Transport Group (CATG) Update – 2012/13 

 
Purpose of the Report 
 

1. To update the board on the progress of the CATG schemes. 

2. To seek approval for funding 2 schemes. 

3. The date of the next meeting is 3 July 2012 at 6.30pm at Bourne Hill. 

 
Southern Wiltshire Area Board – Prioritised CATG schemes 
 
During January and February 2012 we wrote to Parish Councils to ask for new 
schemes to be put on the list for consideration at the CATG meeting of March 14. 
We also took issues from the issues system when compiling the list. This shows the 
importance of engaging with the Board if you have highway infrastructure 
improvement ideas for your parish. 
 
As a result of the CATG meeting on March 14th 2012, the CATG prioritised the 
following schemes to be investigated by Senior Highways Engineer, Tom Gardner.  
 
The table below shows the outcome of the discussion at the CATG meeting on May 
17, where these issues were discussed further. 
 
 

 

CATG Budget (2012/13) £13,676 

Approx. 

Total Project 

cost 

Contribution 

from Parish 

Councils 

CATG 

Contribution 

(or set aside) Current Progress 

Footpath from Whaddon to Grimstead £10 – 11,000 TBC £2.5k  

set aside 

This received support 

from group but requires 

further work to look 

into and confirm other 

sources of funding 

(PIG,R2, PC, other 

grants) – To be agreed 

at next meeting 

Curbing around tree with TPO at Avon Drive Variable 

depending 

on solution 

n/a None Not to be achieved by 

CATG funding 

30MPH written on road at new gateway into 

Ford from Old Sarum 

£2,000 £250 £1,750 

agreed 

Agreed by CATG – 

seeking Board approval 

on 7 June 

Milford Mill Road – Lining and dropped curb to  

improve footway facilities over Milford Mill 

Bridge 

£1,000 none £1,000  

agreed 

Agreed by CATG – 

seeking Board approval 

on 7 June 



 

 
Recommendations: 
 

1. That funding for the agreed works at Ford (£1,750) and Milford Mill Bridge 

(£1,000) be approved (shaded above). 

 
The date of the next meeting is 3 July 2012 at 6.30pm at Bourne Hill. 
 
 

Report Author: Tom Bray – Community Area Manager 
Tel No: 01722 434252 
E-Mail: tom.bray@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Milford Mill Road - pedestrian link to nursing 

home from Bridge 

Variable 

depending 

on solution 

TBC TBC This received support 

from group but requires 

further work to look 

into land ownership, 

options and confirm 

other sources of 

funding (PIG,R2, PC, 

other grants) – To be 

agreed at next meeting 

School traffic in Laverstock £25,050 n/a None Remain on the CATG 

list. Land owners to be 

approached to discuss 

the advancement of 

this project. 

 Totals Approx. 

£39,000 – 

£50,000+ 

£250 Agreed 

£2,750 

 


